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July 6, 2015


OPENING:	The July 6, 2016 Watsontown Borough Council Meeting was called to order by Vice President Ralph Young at 7:30 PM.  The meeting was held in Council Chambers.  Brendi Brooke gave the opening prayer, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance to the American Flag.

MEMBERS	Vice President Ralph Young, Janet Rump, Dan Folk, Jack Marshall, 
PRESENT:	Harry Hefty, Mayor David Hontz, Solicitor Ryan Tira, Borough Manager
	Edie Moser and Secretary/Treasurer Brendi Brooke.  President Harriet Miller was absent and Chief of Police Rodney Witherite arrived late.

OTHERS	Mary Phillips, Judy Marshall, Dave Powell, Kevin Mertz, Greg Miller, 
PRESENT:	Vera Young, Joe Lester, Bob Frey, Judy Hendricks, Ken Hollenbach, Cindy Crozier, Jeff Rachau, Becky Hontz and Dane Hanford.

APPROVAL	A motion was made by Janet Rump, seconded by Harry Hefty to approve
Of MINUTES:	the June 1, 2015 Council Meeting and June 29, 2015 Committee Meeting minutes.  A roll call vote was taken as follows:

			Rump		- yes		Folk		- yes
			Hefty		- yes		Young		- yes
			Marshall	- yes

	All in favor.  Motion carried.

BILLS &	Jack Marshall made a motion, seconded by Harry Hefty to approve the 
TRANSFERS:	bills and transfers for the month of June 2015 in the amount of $264,484.03.  A roll call vote was taken as follows:

			Hefty		- yes		Young		- yes
			Marshall	- yes		Rump		- yes
			Folk		- yes

	All in favor.  Motion carried.

EVANGELICAL	Edie said she was in receipt of a letter from Evangelical Hospital stating 
HOSPITAL:	they will no longer be doing employee drug testing and CDL drug testing, effective August 31, 2015.  They are closing their Occupational Medicine Department.  She said Solicitor Tira had provided her with names of other companies in the past and she will have more information at next Committee Meeting.

INT’L PROPERTY	Edie said they are meeting on Wednesday, July 8, 2015 regarding the
MAINTENANCE	International Property Maintenance Code.
CODE:

SALT STORAGE	Edie said we need the property surveyed to know where the property lines
SHED:	are and she recently found the revised deed for the Borough maintenance garage, which was prepared back in the 1980’s and Harold Keefer is taking a look at it for us.

GENERATOR:	Edie and Dan said they are still waiting to hear from Jim Harvrilla regarding the generator.

MePUSH	Edie said there was a question last week regarding the proposal from 
PROPOSAL:	MePush last week; was the $400 for the USB external hard drive a one time fee or a monthly fee.  She confirmed with MePush it would be a one time fee.  She continued to read down over the quote from MePush as presented to Council and concluded the cost per month would be 
$105 for QuickWatch Pro in the Borough office and $195 for QuickWatch Pro Server; a total of $300.  A motion was made by Harry Hefty, seconded by Janet Rump to approve the QuickWatch quote from MePush.  A roll call vote was taken as follows:

		Marshall	- yes		Rump		- yes
		Folk		- yes		Hefty		- yes
		Young		- yes

All in favor.  Motion carried.

CEMETERY		Edie said the Borough is having trouble with people dumping at the 
DUMPING:	cemetery.  She asked Council last week to give thought to what could be done to stop the problem.  Jack Marshall said they could start with “no dumping signs” and if that doesn’t solve the problem they could always install trail cams.  Janet Rump asked if the police had seen anyone up at the cemetery; Edie said she didn’t believe so though she wasn’t sure.  Edie said the part-time employees had saw someone driving away from the cemetery and Chief Witherite advised they call right away next time they see someone there so the police can respond.  Janet said she is not presently in favor of a fence; it was concluded signs would be tried first.

CAMERAS	Becky Hontz asked if the cameras in the Council Chambers are recording 
QUESTIONED:	or monitoring; she asked if there is playback.  She asked if something happened in Council Chambers and they wanted to look at it can it be looked at; she asked what the purpose of having them is.  Solicitor Tira said he assumes it’s recording but he didn’t know.  Becky Hontz asked if they could find out and was answered with sure.

CAMERAS AT	Janet Rump clarified there are no cameras at the cemetery; not yet.
THE CEMETERY:

MEMORY	Edie said she called Elaine Michael regarding the memory bench being
BENCH:	donated.  Per Playworld, the bench requires mounting on (3) concrete holes for installation; the bench is already assembled when delivered.  Elaine Michael said she would buy the bench and allow Council to see the plaque that will be put on the bench in memory of her son if Council would be willing to drill the holes and put the concrete in.  Edie said it will placed in the park wherever Council suggests it be placed.  She would like to get it ordered if Council agrees tonight.  A motion was made by Jack Marshall, seconded by Dan Folk to approve the Borough’s installation of the memory bench as donated by Elaine Michael.  A roll call vote was taken as follows:

			Folk		- yes		Hefty		- yes
			Young		- yes		Marshall	- yes
			Rump		- yes 

			All in favor.  Motioned carried.			

			The Mayor spoke regarding Chief Witherite and said there was an emergency at his home this afternoon.

POLICE	Three bids were provided to Council for the Police Station renovations.
STATION	Solicitor Tira said of the three bids, only Josh Lloyd’s was under the bid 
RENOVATIONS:	requirement threshold; the other two are over the threshold.  Edie said there is money in budget under building updates.  The Mayor asked Edie if she had a copy of the drawing regarding the renovations; Edie said she did not have a copy, nor had she seen it.  The Mayor said he has seen the rough draft.  Edie left the room to retrieve the last cash position report which reflects the current balance in building updates.

PLANTERS:	Vice President Ralph Young commented regarding the planters recently placed near the Family Dollar and Lingle’s Bi-Lo.  He said they are a nice addition to the town.  Cindy Crozier said she is an optimist, anything done is better than nothing and it is contagious to do anything to make this town look more attractive; it brings people here.  There was further discussion regarding the planters.

EMA MONEY	Edie returned to the room and said we budgeted $15,000.00 for building 
TRANSFERRED	updates and $3,113.00 of that amount and some of it was to be used for 
TO BUILDING	generators.  There was mention of the walls in the police station, whether 
UPDATES:	they were load baring and the borough crew’s ability to remove them.  Council concluded they don’t want to borrow money to complete the renovations.  Edie said they were short close to $7,000.00 if the building updates money were to be used.  The Mayor was asked to give a cut-off point where so much could be done this year and the balance planned into next year’s budget; the Mayor said without more information he could not answer.  The Mayor said it was his understanding that this particular project was the first of steps; there is security on the building that needs addressed so our officers and borough employees are safe and working in a safer working environment; he said this (current bid for renovations) was the first step.  The Mayor said his drawings of the building were not complete yet.  Jack Marshall asked if the matter could be postponed.  It was concluded there was no need to take out a loan for the project; there are resources.  Harry Hefty spoke regarding the use of excess real estate transfer tax collected; he said money is in the budget; the borough operates on a cash basis.  Janet Rump asked if the bid was for the total renovation; she asked if the police would be coming back next year asking for additional monies for renovation.  The Mayor said the amount does not include monies for bullet proof glass nor a public accessible lobby into the police department.  Chief Witherite arrived and said the only thing not covered by the estimate was furniture; he said renovation of the bathrooms and demolition work would be done by the Borough crew.  He stressed that if Council wasn’t comfortable with the project, it could wait until next year.  The conversation continued regarding starting and stopping the project or putting it off until next year.  At the Mayor’s suggestion, Janet Rump made a motion, seconded by Harry Hefty, to approve Josh Lloyd’s bid for the police department renovations and transfer up to $6,000.00 from the Emergency Management Operations Center Account to help pay for the project.  A roll call vote was taken as follows:

			Young		- yes		Marshall	- yes
			Rump		- yes		Folk		- yes
			Hefty		- yes

	All in favor.  Motion carried.

PENN DOT -	Janet Rump asked if Edie had heard back from Penn Dot about scheduling
TRUCK TRAFFIC	 a truck traffic check.  Edie said she hasn’t heard anything yet.
CHECK:

GRATE IN	Someone asked if there was anything new regarding the grate in the alley 
ALLEY:	near Sandy Hendricks house.  Edie said she called Lynn Watson and he promised to come back to the Borough to fix the grate; she said she would call him again tomorrow.

WEEDING:	This same resident complimented the work at the corner done by the ladies of the Watsontown Guild.  She also mentioned the weeds in the stones at the Greenway – Canal Boat Pavilion.  She asked if someone from the Borough was going to be weeding the area.  Edie said right now we are struggling to keep up with mowing the grass; she said though tomorrow is brush pick-up, she could send someone down.  Someone asked about spraying and Edie said no one is licensed to spray and products like Round-up cannot be used by the Borough.  She offered to call Creative Plantscapes so the crew could continue to mow.  The Mayor offered an hour to pull weeds; Janet Rump offered to pull weeds; Jack Marshall said he would too.  A resident said the Borough crew needs to mow away from the stones; Edie said they’ve been told.  Numerous people were talking at the same time; Vice President Ralph Young moved the meeting forward.

RAMP AREA -	The Mayor mentioned the drop off of the handicap ramp down at the
CANAL BOAT:	Canal Boat Pavilion; they had talked of the crew filling it in, grate it and seeding it so when they mow they won’t wreck the mower.  The slope of the ramp was re-poured and fixed but there is a drop off and with it being a handicap ramp, it’s a 4” drop.  The Mayor offered to donate straw; Edie said if it was needed, she’d let him know.  

LIGHTING -	Edie said she has emailed Jim Harvrilla regarding the electric for lighting
CANAL BOAT	down at the Canal Boat as well as the generators.  She said she’d like to
AREA:	get it done before Christmas.  Edie said she is waiting to hear back from Jim.  Pat Yeager interrupted the meeting and asked why we keep Jim Harvrilla on if he never responds.  She said Council had her head when her report was 9 days late yet Jim Harvrilla never responds to us.

TANNERY RUN:	The Mayor said during a recent rainstorm he kept an eye on Tannery Run.

AUXILIARY	The Mayor said the police department is reorganizing the auxiliary police;
POLICE:	they are looking at changing their uniforms; volunteers with a softer look; a little more casual but still volunteering with the police department when needed.

POLICE	written
DEPARTMENT:

	Chief Witherite said in an effort to be as transparent as possible, everything the police department does will now be reported in the police report.  He said press releases will go out on just about every notable issue; small and large.  

FIRE &	written
AMBULANCE:

EMERGENCY	nothing further
MANAGEMENT:


CODE	written
ENFORCEMENT:

BOROUGH	nothing
SOLICITOR:

BOROUGH	Edie handed out a quote from Rick Buck at Gutters to Go to replace the
MANAGER:	gutters on the pavilions at the park.  He broke out the proposal for each pavilion.  She asked Council to review the proposals and to take a look at the spouting on the pavilions at the park to see what they think.  It will be on the agenda for the next meeting.  The Mayor gave his opinion and advise on seamless gutters and feels Alcoa gutters should be looked into; other members of Council agreed on the strength of Alcoa gutters Edie said she would look into them as well and have information for the meeting as well.  

ELECTRIC BILL	Edie handed out a letter from resident David Clark regarding the due date
DUE DATE:	on the electric bills.  Jack Marshall said social security comes at various due dates throughout the month and it was agreed whatever date is picked, it would never suit everyone.

AUDIT:	Edie handed out two letters from the auditor; she, President Miller and Harry Hefty of the Finance Committee met with the auditors but they do not have the final audit yet.  They highlighted the posting of transfers and Peg has offered to come into the office to discuss these errors with Brendi and Edie.  Edie said the office continues to work on the segregation of duties, though it could be better and lastly the chart of accounts per DCED, it’s better than it was but there’s still an issue with numbers; it is better than last year.  The audit is in draft form; she will let Council know when it is complete so they can come in to see it.  Edie also mentioned a Quick Books expert was hired to clean up the system but things were changed and merged and it ended up not being a good thing as we thought it would be.  

CROSS –	Someone from the audience said Edie had previously stated the cross 
TRAINING:	training of the girls in the office “had” been done.  Edie said yes, it is an ongoing process and continues to be “done”; it will never end.

THANK YOU –	Vice President Ralph Young thanked Barb Diehl, Rene Toro and all those
4th of JULY:	involved in the 4th of July festivities and the parade.  A great time was held by all and it was a huge success.

LETTER OF	It was concluded the Mayor would send a letter of appreciation to Warrior
APPRECIATION	Run’s band director.
SENT:

FIREWORKS:	Harry Hefty said the fireworks need to be booked for next year.  He thought the amount paid for them could be bumped to $8,500.00. The conversation continued between the Mayor, Harry and others.

VISITORS FROM	A resident spoke of visitors that came from Australia.  They took part in
AUSTRALIA:	the day’s festivities and had found Watsontown on the internet.  It was exactly what they were looking for.  

EXECUTIVE	The Mayor asked for an Executive Session for personnel reasons.
SESSION:

ADJOURNED:	There being no further business to come before Council, the meeting was adjourned to Executive Session at 8:18 PM.

RE-CONVENE:	The meeting was re-convened at 8:42 PM.
MARY PHILLIPS:	A motion was made by Harry Hefty, seconded by Jack Marshall to 					terminate Mary Phillips as the cleaning lady for the Borough office and 				police station.  A roll call vote was taken as follows:

					Marshall	- yes		Rump		- yes
					Folk		- yes		Young		- yes
					Hefty		- yes

			All in favor.  Motion carried.

ADJOURNMENT:	There being no further business to come before the Council, there was a 				motion by Harry Hefty to adjourn at 8:45 PM.



Respectfully submitted,




Brendi L. Brooke
Secretary/Treasurer			



